                 NEWCHURCH PARISH COUNCIL

                                                                     Clerk  Gareth Hughes

                       Westfield House, Shore Road, Ventnor, Isle of Wight PO38 1RF  Tel 01983 853232

A  MEETING OF NEWCHURCH PARISH  COUNCIL  WAS  HELD AT THE  PARISH  HALL, NEWCHURCH, AT  7.30 PM ON  MONDAY 20TH APRIL  2015. 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Councillors Bevan, Earley, Harris, Llewellyn, Richards, Rouse and Vincent.
7.30pm to 7.45pm  time allocated for residents of Newchurch Parish to speak to the Council on Parish matters.
                                                                            MINUTES
49/15    TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
                                                                                              Councillor Davison.
50/15    DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

                                                                           None
51/15    MY LIFE A FULL LIFE – PRESENTATION BY PAUL SAVILL

              Mr Savill made a presentation of the project that was being delivered on the Island to help create a 

              better integrated and coordinated  health & support infrastructure, involving all related agencies. Further

              information on the scheme could be obtained from Mr Savill at Community Action IW.

             RESOLVED:  That the scheme be welcomed and Mr Savill be thanked for his presentation.          
52/15    MINUTES OF MEETINGS HELD ON 16TH MARCH.
              On the proposition of Councillor Llewellyn, seconded by Councillor Vincent it was –
              RESOLVED: That the minutes of the meeting on 16th March be approved.

53/15    TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE FINANCIAL REPORTS
              On the proposition of Councillor Llewellyn, seconded by Councillor Vincent it was –
              RESOLVED: (i) To approve the accounts for March.
                                      (ii) To approve payment of cheque numbers 2244 to 2248.

54/15    ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCILLORS REPORT
              Councillor Richards had attended a Sexploitation seminar and advised that the Island was a relatively
              safe environment compared to other areas. He had received complaints regarding the closure of the road 

              from Apse Heath to Arreton. Island Roads had held a meeting with local businesses and were 
              endeavouring to maintain access to them.  
55/15    PARISH COUNCILLORS  REPORTS

              Councillor Earley presented the monthly crime figures which included one common assault, two vehicle 
              incidents and one of rowdy & inconsiderate behaviour.
              Councillor Rouse had received complaints about traffic, in particular incidents on the Downs Road.
              Councillor Llewellyn reminded Councillors that it was a legal requirement to put their Register of Interests 

              on the website.

              Councillors Harris and Davison had walked the site on the approach to Alverstone Garden Village, where 

              it had been proposed to install a dogbin. It was agreed to monitor the situation and consider further at a 

              future meeting.

              Councillor Bevan suggested the Council wrote to Southern Vectis regarding the renewal of the drain 

              between Wacklands Lane  and the village, prior to that section of road being renewed by Island Roads.The 

             Clerk would write to Southern Water to propose this action.

             Councillor Vincent reported that repaired potholes were already in need of further work.
56/15    CLERK TO REPORT ON CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED PRIOR TO THE MEETING

              The Clerk had circulated a list of correspondence.
              RESOLVED: That the correspondence be noted.
57/15     PLANNING APPLICATIONS

               TCP/26276/C: Batchelors Farm, Canteen Road, Whiteley Bank. Two bay oak garage/shed.

               TCP/26759/C: By the Mill, Alverstone Road, Newchurch. New conservatory.

               TCP/32203:     38 Forest Way, Winford. Single storey extension.

               TCP/32209:     1 The Bower, Alverstone Road. Proposed extension and alteration
               TCP/27504/D: 2 Apse Manor Cottages, Apse Manor Road, Shanklin. Demolition of conservatory, two 

                                         storey extension to provide living accommodation.
               TLBC/31714/A: Apsewood Cottage, Apse Manor Road, Shanklin. Demolition of verandal, replacement 

                                            verandah on front elevation.
               RESOLVED: No objections be made to the applications.
58/15    PLANNING DECISIONS

              The following planning decisions had been circulated -
               1.TCP/28964/G: Holliers Farm, Branstone. Retention of alteration to vehicular access. Approved.

               2.TCP/24392/A: Mill Barn, Apse Manor Country Retreat, Apse Manor Road, Shanklin. Removal of 
                  condition which states the occupation permitted is solely for purposes incidental to the occupation of 
                  Mill Barn as a dwelling, and should not be leased or sold as separate accommodation. Approved.

               3. TCP/28964/H: Holliers Farm, Branstone. Retention of building for use as retail unit. Approved.

               4.TCP/09767/W: Kasama, Alverstone Road, Apse Heath. Extension at first floor level above existing  

                   garage. Approved.

               5. TCP/133309/L: Angelina, Alverstone Road, Apse Heath. Demolition of existing garage/store/shop. 
                   Proposed alterations to living are, detached house and parking area. Approved.

               6.TCP/32111: 8 The Bower, Alverstone Road, Queen Bower. Formation of vehicular access and turning 
                    area. 

               RESOLVED: That the decisions be noted.
59/16     SUSTAINABLE TRANSPORT
               A presentation had been made to IWALC by IW Councillors David Tolfree and John Medland.  

               Councillor Llewellyn had circulated  their report and an associated questionnaire. After due consideration
               it was –

               RESOLVED: Not to make a collective response, but Councillors would submit comments on an 

                                        individual basis if they so wished.

60/15      ANNUAL ACCOUNTS & ANNUAL RETURN       
                The Clerk had circulated the final accounts for the 2014-15 financial year. The Councils reserves at 

                31st March 2015 were £28,986.

                 RESOLVED: That the 2014-15 accounts be approved and signed, together with Sections 1 & 2 of the 

                                         Annual Return to the External Auditor.
61/15      CLOSURE OF MAIN ROAD, ARRETON

                There had been complaints received re the impact of the road closure. Discussion included the possibility             

.                of introducing a one way system involving Knighton Shute and Mersley Lane. As this was the first day 

                 of the closure it was felt that it was best to see how the situation developed before making any 

                 representation, other than again asking for a reduction in the speed limit on the Downs Road.
                 RESOLVED: That the situation be monitored and considered again at the next meeting, and that a 
                                           request for a reduced speed limit on the Downs Road be made.                 
62/15       DATE OF NEXT MEETING

                The next monthly meeting of the Parish Council would take place at 7.30pm on Monday 18th May in   

                 the Parish Hall.
               The meeting closed at 8.59pm.  
                                                                                                                              CHAIRMAN 
                                                                                                                              18TH MAY 2015                                    
